
CMEGroup 
ACME/Chicago Board of Trade Company 

July 31, 2008 

Mr. David Stawick 
Office of the Secretariat 
Commodity Futures Trading Commission 
Three Lafayette Centre 
1155 21st Street, N.W. 
Washington, DC 20581 

RE: Withdrawal of Submission No. 02-90 
CME Submission No. 08-111 

Dear Mr. Stawick: 

Chicago Mercantile Exchange Inc. ("CME" or "Exchange") hereby notifies the 
Commission that the Exchange withdraws Submission No. 02-90 regarding Options on 
S&P SmaiiCap 600 futures sent on September 12, 2002. 

Please note that Submission No. 02-90 regarding S&P SmaiiCap 600 futures and 
options on futures was renamed per Submission No. 07-46 sent on August 6, 2007. A 
separate submission for Options on E-mini S&P SmaiiCap 600 futures, Submission No. 
08-1 07 was sent on July 11 , 2008. 

The Exchange certifies that the rule changes comply with the Act and regulations 
thereunder. 

If you require any additional information regarding this action, please do not hesitate to 
contact Lucy Wang, at 312-648-5478 or via e-mail at lucy.wang@cmegroup.com or me. 
Please reference our CME Submission No. 08-111 in any related correspondence. 

Sincerely, 

/s/ Stephen M. Szarmack 
Director and Associate General Counsel 
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